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MINUTES OF THE HLAA COMMITTEE MEETING, HELD AT THE ASSOCIATION SHOP AT 09:45 ON SUNDAY 01st JUNE 2014 
	Present:

Apologies


	John Camp

Chris Read

Wendy Camp

Sue Brumby

Dave Barker 
George Callaway

Guy Brumby
Mo Silver

Rose Bailey


	Chairman
Treasurer (P Row Rep)

Trading Secretary

Secretary

M Row Rep
Q Row Rep

Website (N Row Rep)
Vice Chairman 

L/K Row Rep




	Item
	Discussions & Decisions
	Action & Comments

	(a)
	(b)
	(c)

	1. Welcome & Review of Previous Minutes
	JC opened the meeting 


	JC

	2. Review of Association and Council Meeting held 06th May and Council Inspection on 26th May
	The Council Inspection was done on 26th May - and from this inspection there are 15 DLP's and 5 Notice to Quits to be issued.  It is expected that moving forward Plot Holders adhere to the rules and a lack of cultivation and unkempt plots will not be tolerated.  It is expected that the plots are cultivated to a minimum 75% status.  Overall Ashley is happy the site.

However, he is concerned at the state of some Path ways between plots.  These are the Plot Holder's responsibility and a letter will be issued to JC to be put on the notice boards reminding Plot Holders of this.  Moving forward if a Path is not kept clear, a DLP will be issued to the Plot Holder responsible.

GC suggested that a copy of the rules are displayed with the letter.

Association & Council Meeting held on 06th May
· Sue Stokes from The Southsea Greenhouse, a charitable organisation, were present at the meeting and have expressed that they would like us to take excess produce down to them in exchange for goods or products using a barter system.  They would then sell the produce on.
It was raised that PCC & the National Allotment Rules state that Plot Holders cannot run their Allotment for Profit, they can sell surplus to cover costs.  

We are still awaiting an email from Sue to expand on their ideas.

· Portsmouth in Bloom has an Allotment category and Sue Stokes is keen for us to enter - there is more information available on the Councils website and in a leaflet available in the shop.

· Consultation Period has started now until September, regarding raising the discount for OAP's.  JC will disseminate the information as he receives it.
If a discount is already received it will not be lost, the suggestion is to move forward on a sliding scale of discounts.


	JC / Council

JC
JC
 

	3. Review of Occurrence Book 
	Break in's on N Row on Friday 30th May - 9 sheds have been broken into, but nothing stolen.
JC has issued an email to all Association Members, reminding them to please report any break in's to the Local Police Station or Call 101.  The Association cannot do this on your behalf and the more that we highlight the security breaches the more pressure on the Police and Community Wardens to ensure Patrols are made more frequently.
It was raised that the Council can provide mesh to repair fences, but there is a concern over who would pay for this.


	All

	4. Issues regarding Secretary
	Website and Signs are to be updated with new information 


	GB / SB

	5. Review of Accounts
	Currently the bank balance is at £2,243,46 with a further £380 to be banked.  Last year the account was at £2,298 so we are in a better position already.
The donations account now stands at £752.78, after paying for the Marque.  This cost £379 and will be a great investment.

	

	6. Review of Shop Issues
	The shop is continuing to do well with the sales exceeding our expectations.
The Soil Improver is the best seller and the Growise promotion was also a fantastic success


	WC / JC to print & laminate a price list 


	7. Review of any Row Issues
	K & L row - none 
M row - Dirty Plots
N row - Dirty Plots & the Break In's
P row - none
Q row - Dirty Plots

	

	8. Forthcoming Events
	Summer Show will be on Saturday 30th August, and we have had confirmation that Penny Mordaunt MP has agreed to open the show.
· Judges –Independent judges, Chair of Moneyfields, Chair of Tipner and Manager of the Local Coop. Will have persons not entering produce into the show as scribes including Rick from N19.
Ashley has had to withdraw from being the Best Plot Judge and it has been agreed that Scott from Moneyfields will be invited to do this.

· Marquee GC & JC will do a check of this one evening and JC has acquired tent and pole bags as Donations from his work to store this safely.

· Raffle - DB will organise this with the aim for 15 prizes.  We have already received some prizes and are grateful for any others!

· Tables are being provided by Iain Gilmore and will be available the previous day.

· Entries will be charged at 20p each, and will be overseen by Hazel Callaway and Helen.  Entries will start from 9am, with anyone who is helping with the show being able to place their entries 30 minutes earlier.

· BBQ has been provided for the event as last year.

Wisley visit has been pencilled in for the end of June - please let the association know if you are interested in using one of the FREE tickets that we have available to us.

Plant and Seed Swop has started and is coming together.


	JC
JC ./ GC
DB



	9. AOB
	Security all please continue to be vigilant and report incidents to the Police

Shop Plan we are waiting for a response from Southern Water regarding sewage.  Currently the plan has been drawn up by JC and DB and the costings will be worked through next.

	All


	10. Next Meeting
	Next meeting will be on 06th July at 09:45
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